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Dear  

Across your constituency and throughout the County of Norfolk, thousands of Young People, between the ages of 5 and 19, are reaping the benefit of High Quality Physical Education and a vast array of sporting opportunities, in and out of school, as a direct result of the intervention of Norfolk’s 8 School Sport Partnerships (SSPs).
As Partnership Development Managers, supported by our School Sports Co-ordinators, we have been instrumental in raising the standard of delivery and increasing participation in all areas of sport both in and out of school hours.
The announcement by the Government in its Comprehensive Spending Review on 20th October 2010 that all funding for School Sports Partnerships has to cease at the end of this academic year is a staggering blow to our schools and to the thousands of young people in our community who will be affected by this.   
 As a body of PDMs, we support the need to cut spending at this time, but the total withdrawal of this funding will have an enormous impact on the future lifestyles of over 100,000 pupils in education in Norfolk today. The effect it will have on family and health issues at a time when obesity is so prevalent in our society is obviously a major concern, not least with the impact of the associated costs on our National Health Service.   
Over the past 4 years alone Norfolk has increased the number of schools offering 2 hours of PE & School Sport from 52% to 91%  In 2009-10 over 41,000 pupils were involved in competitive sport. Last year 24,000 students from our area were given the opportunity to volunteer and to lead others within both the school environment and the broader community.  The impact on those Young people and the wider school and community cannot be lost understated.
Strategic planning by the SSPs in line with the individual needs of our schools has proved that the investment in PE and School Sport has been a success. More pupils are catered for than ever before, with a broader range of activities available to all schools.  More training and development of staff has taken place in PE than in any other subject area leading to thousands of pupils engaging in additional community sports opportunities as a result of the high quality provision they have received.  Across the county over 100 sports coaches are employed by the SSPs to provide additional activity to schools and the SSPs have been able to engage more pupils in activity in Norfolk than ever before.  
Sadly, the withdrawal of this funding will be a retrograde step for many of our schools who, despite their willingness and determination to broaden opportunities in sport to their students, are limited by staffing constraints and other curricular responsibilities.  
The Rt Hon. Mr Gove has stated that the Government is not removing SSPs completely, but rather passing the emphasis and resources (money) to the schools who can then decide how they wish it to be spent.  There is a genuine concern by a large number of Head Teachers in both High schools and Primary schools across the county, that proposed budgets for schools will prove insufficient to provide the level of PE & School sport that they would wish to deliver to their pupils.
We have attached a copy of a press release which we will be making public this week across all channels of the media.  We would sincerely welcome your comments regarding the issue of the loss of this funding and the impact it will inevitably have, on the children and schools within your constituency.
We implore you to come and witness for yourself what we, as SSPs, have implemented in PE in schools & in sport in your local community. We would urge you to talk to the Schools within your constituency and to engage the Head teachers, PE leaders and pupils within the schools to discuss the real impact that this additional funding has had on them to date.

Can there be any justification to ‘stop short’ the good work already going into schools or to support a policy to withdraw funding  which will inevitably impact negatively on children and students across the country?
 The Partnership Development Manager for your local area would very much welcome the opportunity to meet with you to discuss these issues. Please see the attached list of names and contact details of the Partnership Managers in each of the 8 areas of Norfolk.
As we count down to the start of the London 2012 Olympics, we would hope that the legacy we are building, with the impact we have already made on the quality of delivery of PE & Sport across the county, is not only evident from data collected, but also in the demeanour of the many young people in our schools who can display the benefits of their involvement in the many aspects of sport.  Sport has not only kept them fit and healthy, given them pleasure, shown them success but has also offered them transferable life skills.  We can never under-estimate the value of any of these in shaping our children’s future.  It is imperative that we nurture their needs and give them the best opportunities available. 
Please do find the time to meet the PDM for your local area, to visit some of the schools we represent and to support us in our quest to Save our School Sport Partnerships and to ensure a healthy and fulfilling future for our young people.
We look forward very much to meeting with you and to discussing these issues.

Norfolk SSPs
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